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PG&E SUSPENDS LOW INCOME HOME ENERGY EFFICIENCY PROGRAM 

OFFICE OF RATEPAYER ADVOCATES CALLS FOR FULL AUDIT
The CPUC plans to address PG&E’s suspension of its program, which provides low income customers with energy efficiency weatherization services (LIEE) at its business meeting this Thursday in San Francisco.  PG&E suspended this program August 1, five months early, citing lack of funds. The LIEE program is designed to run continuously with annual allocations of funding to last a full year.  ORA formally recommended to the Commission on September 12th that it order a full audit of the program.

At the beginning of 2002, PG&E told the Commission that the $60 million in funds allocated to PG&E’s LIEE program were sufficient to last the year. But as of August PG&E ran out of money.  However, the other large California energy utilities, with much smaller budgets, have not run out of cash for their LIEE programs.  Southern California Edison’s LIEE program continues to operate today even though its funding allocation was $16 million.

“ORA is very concerned that the infrastructure of PG&E’s LIEE program will be negatively impacted by this suspension.  “The contractors that perform the weatherization services and installations will have to find work elsewhere between now and 2003, and that means that the 2003 program funds will have to be spent on re-training new contractors next winter instead of providing services directly to PG&E’s low income customers,” observed Regina Birdsell, Director of ORA.  “Moreover, this couldn’t happen as a worse time, as the winter will soon be here and PG&E won’t be able to efficiently deploy needed weatherization services to its low income customers.”

In its recommendation to the Commission ORA observed that the goals of utility LIEE programs are to provide weatherization services within the allotted budget and throughout the year. Continuity in providing services assures that PG&E installation contractors are trained and available to deploy the program. By suspending the program in August, continuity is lost and re-training and ramp-up costs will divert funds away from delivering actual services to PG&E’s low income customers.

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates is an independent arm of the Public Utilities Commission that represents ratepayer interests.  
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